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Classified Council General Meeting 

Date: November 20, 2008 – 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Locations: Elko – HTC 137, Ely –  Room 108, Battle Mountain – Room 1, 

Winnemucca – WCC 109, Pahrump – Room PVC 120
Members Present: Elko:  Ann Ulrich, Mary Gilbertson, Cynthia Vaughn-Giles, Brandis Senecal, Shirley Jones, JoAnn DelSarto, Pat Phillips, Chris Marshall; Ely: Carol Martin, Kandy Scheel, Bundy Piscovich; Winnemucca:  Jolina Adams, Rebecca Dias.
Call Meeting to Order:  Annie called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m.
Special Guest:  Rae Edwards presented distressing techniques through yoga that can be done right at the desk.  She presented two books for further reference: Desktop Yoga by Julie T. Lusk, M.Ed, LPC and Brain Gym by Paul E. Dennison, PhD, and Gail E. Dennison.  Thank you, Rae for presenting stress reducing ideas.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the last meeting were approved, with a motion made by Annie Ulrich and seconded by Cynthia Vaughn-Giles.  All present voted to approve the motion.

Treasurer’s Report:   Renae Jim reported that there were no expenditures and no revenue between November 11 and December 9.  The available balance is $3,843.38.  A motion was made by Mary Gilbertson to approve the treasurer’s report and seconded by Cynthia Vaughn-Giles.  All present voted to approve the motion.

Off-Site Reports: 

Battle Mountain – Absent – No Report.
Ely  – Thanksgiving dinner will be next Thursday followed by the lighting of the Christmas tree in the Kindle Renaissance Village on Friday.  They explained that The Renaissance Village is a restored section in Ely where the train goes through.  There is German Bratwurst, hot mulled wine and crafts.  

Pahrump – Absent – No Report.
Winnemucca – Student government has been busy collecting food for the local Back Pack Kids Program, which is a part of the Food Bank of Northern Nevada.  They provide backpacks each weekend full of food for kids who meet the free lunch guidelines at school.  
Committee Reports:


Bylaws – No report.
Events / Fundraisers – No report.  
Facilities / Web Page – No report.  
Grant-in-Aid – JoAnn reported 
Hospitality / Awards – No report.
Scholarship – No report.
President’s Council:  Currently re-vamping the GBC smoking policy.  There will continue to be no smoking in the buildings, but there are some situations that have arisen that need to be addressed.  A couple of examples are: smoking outside the EIT building right where the gas line runs; and smoking under air vents and windows where smoke travels into the building.  The council is asking for recommendations for designating smoking areas.  Cynthia suggested having multiple areas for each building.  In researching how other colleges handle smoking, TMCC and CSN adjunct faculty hand books state that smoking must be at least 50 feet away from the bus stops and child care facilities.  Jolina reported that Winnemucca currently has an area about 15 feet from the front door where a garbage can with an ashtray on the top sits.  Smokers congregate around the ashtray, so it has become the designated area by default.    
College Council: 
No report.
Old Business:  Mary Gilbertson reported that they donated 12 backpacks and money for the Boy Scout project.  Their donations amounted to about 1/3 of his total donations collected.  
New Business:  There was discussion regarding the Town Hall meeting and the presentation from Barbara Buckley.  The Sage Commission, a think tank for new ideas regarding the budget crisis was discussed.  In response to the governor’s request for a reduced budget, the Chancellor thought a federal grant might be a possible solution.  Another possibility for reduction in the budget is a reduction in insurance coverage.  Nevada has paid 100% of an employee’s premiums, and most other states pay 75% for the employee and 50% for the family.  
According to Ann, 61% of the state budget comes from gaming and sales tax, 4% from live entertainment shows, 3% cigarette tax, 1% business licenses.  How State business is conducted has not changed much since the 50’s.  93% of what is collected goes to education, public safety and human resources.  19% of every tax dollar goes to NSHE, 3% to elected officials.  For more information, visit www.nv2020.com and www.barbarabuckley.com.
The legislature will meet in February to decide budget issues and the Governor’s budget proposals on the shortfall.

Removal of automatic scheduling of IAV connections for Classified Meetings for Battle Mountain and Pahrump was discussed.  If there is an interest from other sites to join a meeting, the connection can be requested then.  Connecting Elko, Ely and Winnemucca only will simplify and hopefully cost less to have the meetings.  

Community Service Projects during the holidays was discussed including DCFS Wish Lists, names of needy families on the tree, and the food drive.  Brandis and Annie will co-chair a food drive.  

Pot Luck Christmas Party on Thursday, December 11, entertainment starts at 5:00 p.m., dinner will begin at 6:00 p.m.  Bring a dish and there is no cost for your guest.
Next Meeting: Thursday, December 18, 11:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.  

The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m.
